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CORPORATE ALERT 
 
Temporary unavailability of corporate records  
at Puerto Rico’s Department of State 
 
The Division of Corporations of the Puerto Rico Department of State (the “State Department”) has 
informed the general public that, as of April 1, 2011, most corporate records held by the State 
Department will be temporarily unavailable while the records are converted to electronic format.  The 
State Department expects to have such records publicly available on its website no later than June 1 
of this year.  During this period, the State Department anticipates that there will be some delays in the 
issuance of certified copies of records, such as articles of incorporation, and good standing 
certificates.  
 
If you have any questions or comments, or need help regarding this matter please contact any of the 
following attorneys, members of our Corporate Practice Group: 
 

Samuel T. Céspedes Jr. 787-250-2610 scs@mcvpr.com 
Iván G. Marrero 787-250-2606 igm@mcvpr.com 
Antonio Escudero Viera 787-250-5625 aev@mcvpr.com 
Ernesto N. Mayoral 787-250-2617 enm@mcvpr.com 
Omar Marrero 787-250-5696 ojm@mcvpr.com 

   
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice 
or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to 
this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


